
Minutes for FEC-9 Meeting of 5 March 2008 
 

1. Approval of minutes, February 6 2008. 
 
The minutes were approved as amended.  (The date was changed to the 6th from the 10th; 
“Part V!” in item 3 was corrected to read “Part VI”; and “effectively” was inserted 
between “been” and “denied” in the second sentence of item 4.) 
 

2. Discussion of IPPC reports. 
 

The IPPC meeting of 15 February had featured an extended discussion of the proposed 



colleagues (which we are already doing to some extent), and the creation of an All-
College Faculty Advisory Board. 
 
Mason asked if course releases for committee service would be canceled if Mehmet’s 
proposal were enacted.  The problem is that extra money doesn’t solve the time problem.  
Course releases provide the time to do the work, whereas extra money provides the funds 
to read the paper one doesn’t have time to write.  Mehmet stated that the most important 
decision for FEC is whether or not to take action.  Sue stated that Mehmet’s proposal 
recognizes the struggle people are making to maintain their commitments to teaching, 
service, and scholarship.  Dan noted that faculty and all-college committees are not the 
only venues for community service.  Furthermore, not all committees are equal in 
importance. 
 
It was noted that Gove Effinger’s recent proposal was more “robust” in its incentives.  It 
was asked if Mehmet’s and Gove’s proposals could be reconciled.  Mehmet suggested 
that FEC approach the administration with the idea of financial incentives, if we want to 
move in that general direction.  It was noted that the Handbook changes that emphasized 
scholarship and de-emphasized service have changed the community, and this change 
needs to be recognized and accommodated in some way.  Other constraints on service 
include the number of faculty with young children and changing economic conditions; 
the opportunity costs for community service are increasing (again: money does not buy 
time).  On the other hand, we are not well rewarded for service, and the proposal 
enhances the reward structure. 
 
Dan asked Lisa to put the finishing touches on the faculty survey, which should provide 
useful data.  He also asked Mehmet to revise his proposal to include a ranking among 
committees and greater incentives à la Gove; the revision can be discussed at the next 
FEC-9 meeting.  A time-line might look like this: survey (soon), then FEC-9 review of 
revised proposal, then a mid-April proposal to the administration. 

 
5. Membership of CEPP. 

 
Deferred. 


